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Meeting Called to Order at 6:00 P.M. by Chair Riley Holman.   
 
Members attending: Riley Holman, Sarah Fay, Chris Irwin, Sarah Wadsack, Superintendent Bill 
Crowson, and Secretary Christine Manley.  
 
Member absent:  Sherrie Deaton. 
 
Also present:  Patron Kari Bennett; staff members Beau Sisneros, Kelsey Greydanus. 
 
Minutes: The minutes of the October 11, 2021 reviewed.  Sarah Fay moved to approve the 
minutes as presented.  Second:  Chris Irwin.  Motion carried 4/0. 
 
Consent Agenda:  The bills listing was reviewed and discussed.  A new expenditure statement 
format was reviewed.  Board members agreed this report is easier to read.  The list of new hires 
and volunteers was reviewed.  Sarah Fay moved to approve all items as presented on the 
consent agenda.  Second:  Sarah Wadsack.  Motion carried 4/0. 
 
Communications:  None. 
 
Construction Update by Mr. Crowson reported that new projects are being looked at using 
ESSR funds such as covered outdoor structures at both campuses and improved air circulation 
at the grade school. 
 
Enrollment was reported as 359 grades K-12. 
 
Administrative Update:  Mr. Crowson reported that Benton County Health Department 
recommended that some elementary classrooms be quarantined for two weeks due to positive 
Covid-19 cases.  Those students joined on-line classes for that time period.  All students are 
back in classrooms now.   
 
Mr. Sisneros reported that fall sports wrapped up last week.  The volleyball team took 3rd in 
State and received the Sportsmanship Award.  The football and volleyball teams received All-
State Academic Awards.  The Student Body is planning fund raisers such as a food drive, 
Thanksgiving dinner boxes and a penny drive.  The Robotics team is recruiting students.  They 
are busy aligning the Special Ed Staff district-wide.  And, the new Culinary Arts class has 25 
students enrolled. 
 
The second reading of policy IICA Field Trips & Excursions was reviewed and discussed.  
Communication with home schooled families is recommended.  Sarah Fay moved to approve 
the policy as amended.  Second:  Chris Irwin.  Motion carried 4/0. 
 
The first reading of policy ACB Every Student Belongs was reviewed and discussed.  The second 
reading will be in December. 
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Public Comment:  None. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:38 P.M. 
 
 
 
 
Riley Holman, Board Chair  Christine Manley, Board Secretary 

 


